
U.s.. Department of 
Transportation 

Office of the Secretary 
of Transportation 

February 4, 2010 

Karen P. Gorman, Esq. 
Deputy Chief, Disclosure Unit 
U.S. Office of Special Counsel 
1730 M Street, NW, Suite 300 
\Vashington, DC 20036-4505 

Re: OSC File No. 01-08-2971 

Ms. Gorman: 

GENERAL COUNSEL 1200 New Jersey Ave. S.E. 
Washington, D.C. 20590 

This is in response to your e-mail of February 3, 2010, in which you inquired about the 
status of administrative action planned by the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) in 
the whistleblower complaint filed by Mr. Mark Lund. 

FAA advises that on January 29, 2010, management proposed a 5 day suspension for Mr. 
Paul Biever, Principal Avionics Inspector and a 10 day suspension for Mr. Ken McGurty, 
Manager of the Northwest Certificate Management Office. 

Sincerely, 


